From: Danielle Eves

To: CAST-HeadTeacher; CAST-Central Office; CAST-Administrator; CAST - SHBM
Subject: Please read - URGENT update on Employment Related Covid-19 matters.

Date: 06 May 2022 14:40:41

Attachments: 22.05.06 URGENT - SELT Update on Employment Related COVID-19 Matters.docx.pdf
Importance: High

Dear colleagues,

The following message is sent on behalf of Rose Colpus-Fricker;
Dear colleagues,

Further to my email on 29.03.2022 please find attached an important update regarding

Employment related Covid-19 matters which is effective from Monday, gth May 2022.

Please note this is for the immediate attention of all CAST employees and as such could |
kindly ask that this is cascaded to all staff including those without access to emails.

These documents are also available on the CAST portal and can be access using the
following link: https://sites.google.com/plymouthcast.org.uk/plymouthcasthub/home

Kind regards,

Danielle Eves

Executive Assistant and PA to the CEO
Plymouth CAST Multi Academy Trust
Edmund Rice Building

St Boniface College

21 Boniface Lane

Manadon Park

Plymouth

PL5 3AG

Tel: 01752 686676

Mob: 07513 702447

E: deves@plymouthcast.org.uk

Plymouth CAST Multi Academy Trust
The Edmund Rice Building, St Boniface College, 21 Boniface Lane, Manadon Park, Plymouth, Devon. PL5 3AG
Tel: 01752 686710 Email: Admin@plymouthcast.org.uk Registered Company No.: 08438686

*Plymouth CAST operates Catholic schools within the Local Authorities of Cornwall, Plymouth, Devon, Torbay,
Dorset, Poole & Bournemouth
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Plymouth CAST SELT Update on Employment Related COVID-19 Matters
06 May 2022

Plymouth CAST have considered the updated UK Government guidance released 01.04.2022 in relation
to COVID-19, and updated on 27.04.22

From 09.05.2022, All Plymouth CAST employees are strongly encouraged to please continue to
follow the recommendations contained within the latest UK Government update:

What to do if you have a positive COVID-19 test result

Try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people

If you have a positive COVID-19 test result, it is very likely that you have COVID-19 even if you do not
have any symptoms. You can pass on the infection to others, even if you have no symptoms.

Many people with COVID-19 will no longer be infectious to others after 5 days. If you have a positive
COVID-19 test result, try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people for 5 days after the day you
took your test. There is different advice for children and young people aged 18 and under.

During this period there are actions you can take to reduce the risk of passing COVID-19 on to others.

Try to work from home if you can. If you are unable to work from home, talk to your employer about
options available to you.

What to do if you have symptoms of a respiratory infection, including COVID-19, and have not
taken a COVID-19 test

Try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people

If you have symptoms of a respiratory infection, such as COVID-19, and you have a high temperature or
do not feel well enough to go to work or carry out normal activities, try to stay at home and avoid contact
with other people, until you no longer have a high temperature (if you had one) or until you no longer feel
unwell.

It is particularly important to avoid close contact with anyone who you know is at higher risk of becoming
seriously unwell if they are infected with COVID-19 and other respiratory infections, especially those

whose immune system means that they are at higher risk of serious illness, despite vaccination.
Try to work from home if you can. If you are unable to work from home, talk to your employer about

options available to you.

The full guidance document is available to view here:
People with symptoms of a respiratory infection including COVID-19 - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)




https://www.gov.uk/guidance/people-with-symptoms-of-a-respiratory-infection-including-covid-19#Children

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-guidance-for-people-whose-immune-system-means-they-are-at-higher-risk



Plymouth CAST have sought advice from the Trust’s legal partners and referred to Trade Union guidance
on how to implement the current Government public health guidance.

All Plymouth CAST employees are advised that from 09.05.2022 absence from work due to
Government self-isolation recommendations will be paid in accordance with contractual sick pay
arrangements, and will not be counted towards the ‘absence review points’ as per the Plymouth
CAST Absence Management Policy & Procedure.

Employees’ attention is also drawn to Section 12 of the Plymouth CAST Special Leave Policy for
information on ‘Emergency Time Off For Dependents’.

Employees are reminded that all sickness absence should be reported in line with Section 5 of the
Plymouth CAST Absence Management Policy & Procedure.

Plymouth CAST SELT
06.05.2022
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